DR ROSS & PARTNERS
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT PUDSEY HEALTH CENTRE

ON WEDNESDAY 20/3/13


Participants details held in practice
	Item
	Action

	1    Practice Update

JB welcomed the group and brought the group up to date with events happening at the Practice.  JB explained that at present we have four Locum GPs working for us.  Dr A Gurubilli is replacing Dr C Mason who is away from the Practice on Sabbatical leave until August 2013.  Dr A Goyal and Dr A Gale are replacing Dr Champaneri who is on maternity leave until mid-July 2013 and Dr T Ghosh is replacing Dr C Macdonald.  JB told the group that Dr Charlotte Macdonald had resigned from the Practice and would not be returning as she wishes to stay at home with her children for a while and the Practice would be looking to employ a Salaried GP from August this year.
	

	2    Patients Survey
The group discussed the results of the annual patients’ survey which was held in February/March of this year.  The overall result was that on the whole patients are pleased with the service the practice provides and we had managed to fulfil some of the actions planned after last years survey i.e. 
More notices in Reception re opening and closing times and services available.

Quarterly newsletters for patients

On going work includes

Updating our Website and booking appointments on line.

More information for patients regarding our complaints and suggestion service.  This service will be included in our next newsletter.

We will also publish the minutes of the Patient Group Meetings in newsletter form.

One of the points raised by the patients survey was that patients thought there was a need for an additional member of staff to be working at Reception from 8.00am until 8.30am as this was a very busy time and sometimes the phone was just rang and rang.  JB explained that this was because the member of staff was on the other line and perhaps the Practice should give some thought to this and discuss as the next team meeting.  The survey brought up a number of points i.e. a Drop in Surgery each day, Saturday Morning opening and the importance of Continuity of Care by being able to see the same Doctors on follow up visits.
JB will attach a copy of the report published on our Website to the minutes.
	JB

	AOB
JB informed the group that there was going to be a public meeting held at the Civic Hall, Pudsey towards the end of April to launch the Leeds West Commissioning Group and meet with patients in the area.  

Dr H discussed areas of the Commissioning Groups role in today’s         NHS.  Dr H also suggested that perhaps a way of enrolling more patients into our group would be to advertise in the “Pudsey Squeaker” (a free magazine) JB agreed this was worth a try.

JG said whilst attending an optician in Horsforth the optician had clicked on his computer for a picking list of Drs but our Surgery did not appear.  JB said she would ask a local optician if we appeared on their list. 


	JFH

JB

	Next Meeting – to be arranged.
	JB


